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City Council Regular Meeting 

 

DEPARTMENT: Development Services 

FROM: Michelle McCullough, P.E., CFM, Deputy Director/City Engineer 

MEETING: April 21, 2025 

  

SUBJECT:  

Receive a report, hold a discussion, and provide staff direction on the Dobson Street Safety Study. 
(Staff Contact: Michelle McCullough, Development Services Deputy Director/City Engineer) 

SUMMARY:  

Staff received a request from the City Council to evaluate pedestrian safety and emergency 
vehicle access along S. Dobson Street. The City Council approved a professional services 
agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates on August 8, 2024, to evaluate the existing parking 
utilization and pedestrian accommodations to identify opportunities for improved pedestrian 
safety. Opportunities for additional parking were also evaluated. 

RECOMMENDATION:  

NA 

PRIOR ACTION/INPUT (Council, Boards, Citizens): 

August 5, 2024 – City Council approved a professional services contract with Kimley-Horn and 
Associates. 

REFERENCE: 

NA 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

NA 

STAFF CONTACT: 

Michelle McCullough 
Development Services Deputy Director/City Engineer 
mmccullougg@burlesontx.com  
817-426-9616 
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